
 

Dear , 

Request for Information – Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 

We refer to your official information request dated 24 March for all correspondence between 
Councillor Chris Milne and the New Zealand Taxpayers Union, or representatives of it.  

One email has been identified in scope of this request; this is attached as Appendix 1. Chris 
Milne advises that he doesn’t have any such correspondence in his private email or social 
media systems.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) may be published on the 
Council’s website. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Hutt City Council  

 

26 March 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



From: Jordan Williams
To: Louis Houlbrooke
Subject: Invitation to whistle-blowers and concerned insiders
Date: Tuesday, 2 March 2021 11:44:27 AM

Dear Sir or Madam,
 
This is an email to all Hutt City Council staff (the emails we have on file, at least).
 
No doubt, many of you have followed recent events with interest relating to the Council’s legal
action against a former elected official for making public a document relating to proposed staff
changes at the Council.
 
For your information, we are forwarding the statement made on behalf of the Taxpayers’ Union
(see below). We’d like to emphasise the following:

We are increasingly concerned about reports of more legal threats, legal action and
intimidation by local authorities across the country seeking to silence criticism from the
community and whistle-blowing within their organisations.

We’re asking staff at Hutt City Council and councils across the country to send any
information on such instances to tipline@taxpayers.org.nz. We keep our sources
anonymous.

 
As New Zealand’s largest local government transparency organisation, we are disturbed with Hutt
City Council’s actions.  It appears to us that the Council is more interested in figuring out who the
leak/whistle-blower is and shutting down him or her (and Mr Shierlaw) than protecting what is (to
be frank) hardly explosive information. The fact the document was provided to all staff shows that
what we are dealing with is not nearly as ‘confidential’ or sensitive as the Council’s lawyers claim.
 
We have a proud history of receiving information those in leadership positions within local
government would rather keep secret. We have never compromised a source, and some of our
best information has come from concerned insiders in public sector organisations.
 
Should you ever wish to send something to us, please know that we will take all lawful steps to
protect your identity.  In general, we work to verify information via official sources (usually the
LGOIMA) in any case.
 
My telephone number is below. Louis Houlbrooke (in our Wellington office) is available on 04 495
7913.  Please feel free to call anytime.
 
Regards
 
Jordan Williams
Executive Director  |  New Zealand Taxpayers' Union  |  Auckland Ratepayers’ Alliance
DDI Wellington +64 4 282 0301  |  DDI Auckland +64 9 279 9968  |  Mob +64 21 762
542  |  Email Jordan@taxpayers.org nz   
 
New Zealand Taxpayers’ Union Inc.  |  Main +64 4 282 0300  |  117 Lambton Quay, Wellington 6011  |  PO Box 10518,
The Terrace, Wellington 6143  |  www.taxpayers.org.nz
Auckland Ratepayers’ Alliance  |  Main +64 9 281 5172  |  55 Shortland Street, Auckland 1010  |  PO Box 133099,
Eastridge, Auckland 1146  |  www ratepayers nz
 










